

Councillor Rob Stewart Chair of PSB Cabinet Office The Guildhall Swansea, SA1 3SN

16th May 2018

Dear Councillor Rob Stewart,

As Head of the Hillary Rodham Clinton School of Law I was delighted to receive your letter.

It is a real pleasure and privilege to be asked to support the City & Council of Swansea in its ambition of becoming a Human Rights City. Such an engagement falls completely and compellingly within our objectives as a College.

I can confirm that we would be pleased for Dr Simon Hoffman to continue to support your HRC initiative by taking the lead to establish the steering group and help develop an action plan.

Please do not hesitate to contact me further at any stage if there are additional ways in which we may be able to assist in advancing this agenda.

Thank-you for your request.

Yours sincerely

Professor Elwen Evans QC

Head, Hillary Rodham Clinton School of Law